
The eventful 

November is 

a month we 

are excited 

to share!  

 

Meet  

Ramon  
Simonz! 
   

One of the 

earliest con-

verts connected us with her best friend 

who became a Christian last year and this 

time around, has studied herself with this 

young man who became a Christian! 

Brother Simonz is the son of a denomina-

tional preacher so this decision was very 

sobering for him. He had to count the 

cost and determined he was prepared to 

receive whatever consequences would   

result. Fortunately, his father did not re-

spond in a negative way. With this misguid-

ed perception that “one church is as good 

as another,” this father has welcomed the 

eternally beneficial decision. Our goal now 

is to nourish this young babe in Christ to 

understand just how important it is for him 

to love souls and teach his family the truth 

of the Gospel. 

Many years ago as a 

young teenager,     

Terry became a Chris-

tian. Life happened to him 

and with no Christian par-

ents in the home, and the 

one influence ―an aunt 

who was a Christian― 

passing away, Terry fell 

away from Christ. After a 

long turn of events that 

landed him in serious is-

sues, this now young man  21 years old, re-

turned to God and has rededicated his life 

being extremely faithful to the work of the 

Lord. He has decided to work with the Eight 

Mile Rock church and participated in leading 

worship for the first time in our services just 

last week. He has become an active part of 

the Men’s group and is studying the book 

“Headed to the Office” by Glenn Colley which 

is designed to groom young men for elder-

ship! Praise God! We are so thankful to now 

have six men in the church! We are growing. 

Slowly but steadily.  



We have 

completed 

250 visits 

and pray-

ers with 

families  

and have 

been await-

ing the clearing of a trailer so that we can 

continue the work. In the meantime, we 

have been taking rolls of roofing materials 

to homes and have seen such grateful 

hearts. There have even been a few doors 

purchased and delivered. To God Be the 

Glory for all the wonderful works He is do-

ing, by the hands of YOU… His Saints… 

and us, the local farmers. 

Please keep the upcoming water bottle 

distribution in prayer. We will give 1,400 

five gallon jugs to families free of charge 

with our church logo and number on water-

proof labels. We hope to get some calls 

from this! 

 

The girls are excited about the Holidays. 

They wish for snow now but we can’t even 

get below 70! We spent two weeks moving 

within our apartment complex to a slightly 

larger unit. Shameika was extremely busy  

considering, but she is thankful for the   

extra space!

This section of the report is so important to 

us. It is where we beg of you, prayers and 

encouragement. 

Please pray that: 

• The new converts and restored brethren 

will grow and remain faithful despite inevi-

table challenges. 

• We will not grow weary (Gal. 6:9) and be a 

good example to the church. 

• The community efforts being made to help 

those affected by the hurricane result in 

Bible studies and open doors. 

Thank you for reading this email. Thank you! 


